
Dear Commissioner Bassett,
 I am writing in regards to your unconstitutional mask mandate.  You are being sued for your illegal mandate in several different lawsuits in various courts here in NY, and the fact that you are defending those lawsuits is a disgrace.
Furthermore, Judge Rademaker's NYS Supreme Court ruling on January 24, 2022 confirms that your mandate is illegal, yet you have the audacity to fight the ruling and have its enforcement blocked.   It is unbelievable that you are not accepting the ruling from the court! 
 You are NOT an elected official. You are NOT in the legislative branch of government. And you 100% do NOT have the power to make law, and that is what you are doing with your absurd mask mandate.
 In case you are unaware, the Department of Health is under the executive branch of government.  The executive branch is charged with enforcing laws, NOT making them.  The fact that you not only tried to make law but are aggressively fighting against the multiple lawsuits against you, shows what little regard (if any) you have for not just New Yorkers, but for our Constitution.
 Since your position is appointed and not elected, We The People know that all we need to do is elect a strong governor in November with morals and values that uphold the Constitution, and then he/she will certainly replace you with someone who shares our values.  
We expect you to immediately STOP fighting all of these lawsuits against you, STOP trying to reverse the 1/24/22 decision of Judge Rademaker, and instead accept defeat gracefully, as this is the will of the people, and you work for us!
 Thank you for your time and consideration.

